
 

OFFICE OF THE LIEUTENANT GOVERNOR 

Vermont State House 

115 State Street 

Montpelier, VT 05602 

February 18, 2021

John Fitzhugh
165 7th Street 
Apalachiola, FL 05663

Dear John:

Thank you for taking the time to contact my office. I appreciate your kind words and thoughtful 
note of support.

Covid has laid everything bare and we cannot go back, we must go forward. First and foremost I 
am a Vermonter, and people must come before politics if we’re to succeed in the work of 
recovering stronger from this pandemic. I look forward to continuing to work with my 
colleagues in the House and Senate, as well as the Scott administration.
 
I hope you will not hesitate to contact my office again. 

Wishing you good health as we work together to ensure we recover stronger from this pandemic.

Sincerely, 

Molly R. Gray
Lieutenant Governor of Vermont

802-828-2226 www.ltgov.vermont.gov @ltgovgray



 Molly that was an excellent speech this morning. You are off to a good start. Iâ€™m sorry I couldnâ€™t 
be there in person and would have enjoyed seeing Judge Hall as well. Your uncle Bill would have been so
proud of you! I know your list of priorities is different from Scott Milneâ€™s, and you won the election, but 
Iâ€™d encourage you to study Scottâ€™s excellent list of proposals he outlined last fall to see which you 
could support. The list is probably still on line.


